
 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                          Term 3 – Week 8 (3 September 2021) 

A message to our Students 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Deeds Not Words Facta  
Non Verba 

Concord Public School – 66 Burwood Road, Concord NSW 2137 
Tele:  (02) 9744 8427 or (02) 9744 8452 – Email: concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

You are never too far away. 

Keep smiling and stay strong! 
 



 

 

 
Dear Parents and Carers,  

 
 

Spring is finally here! I hope the new season, along with the warmer weather and the glorious sunshine, is the 
start of better things to come for us all. It certainly feels like we have a glimmer of hope of reuniting with our 
students, after the recent announcements. 
 
For my Principal’s Report this week, I have taken the latest information from the Department of Education’s 
website and broken it down into key areas, hoping that it will make it a little easier to navigate through the 
barrage of information. Please keep in mind when reading this information that if our LGA does not become an 
area of concern by 25 October, it is anticipated that Concord PS will be operating at Level 3 plus.  
 

Advice for families 

Roadmap to return to face-to-face learning 

Updated 12:30 pm 27 August 2021 

Schools will return to face-to-face learning either through a ‘staged return’ or ‘full return’, depending on NSW 
Health conditions in their area. 

Full return (Level 3) 

Areas across NSW that are removed from stay-at-home rules will return to school under Level 3 settings. This is a 
full return for all cohorts to schools, with reduced mingling and on-site activities. 

Schools returning through the full return model should refer to the Level 3 guidance for schools. 

Staged return (Level 3 plus) 

When stay-at-home rules are still in place but other community vaccination and transmission conditions are met, 
students will return to school in a staged way. This is a staggered return for prioritised cohorts, with no mingling 
or on-site activities. 

Students will return to face-to-face learning with NSW Health-approved COVID-safe settings on school sites in the 
following order: 

* From 25th October – Kindergarten and Year 1 

* From 1st November – Years 2, 6 and 11 

* From 8th November – Years 3, 4, 5, 7, 8, 9 and 10. 

 



 
 

 
 

Students in Year 12 and those completing their HSC are already able to return in a limited way and this will 
continue for the remainder of Term 3. From 25 October, these students will have full-time access to school 
campuses and their teachers. 

Conditions and guidelines to support schools with a staged return are detailed below. 

Areas of concern 

Local government areas (LGAs) and suburbs of concern operating under Level 4 plus restrictions will continue 
learning from home until they are removed from the areas of concern. 

Levels of restrictions 

Depending on local conditions, schools will operate under one of the following levels of restrictions. (If our LGA 
does not become an area of concern by 25 October, it is anticipated that Concord PS will be operating at Level 3 
plus. See details below).  

Level 4 plus: Minimal students and staff on site; learning from home, parents must keep children at home, schools 
are open for families who need it 

While on school sites, masks or face coverings are required for all staff, and all students in Year 7 and above. 

Applies to schools in the following local government areas (LGAs) of concern External link: Bayside, Blacktown, 
Burwood, Campbelltown, Canterbury-Bankstown, Cumberland, Fairfield, Georges River, Liverpool, Parramatta, 
select suburbs within the Penrith LGA, Strathfield. 

Level 4: Learning from home; parents must keep children at home, schools are open for families who need it 
* While in indoor settings in schools, masks or face coverings are required for all staff, and all students in Year 7 
and above. 

* Applies to all schools in Greater Sydney (including the Blue Mountains and Wollongong) until 12:01 am 30 
September. 

* Applies to all regional NSW schools (including the Central Coast and Shellharbour) until 11:59 pm 10 September 
– replacing any existing orders in regional NSW. 

Level 3 plus: Staggered return of students to face-to-face learning for areas under a stay-at-home rule. 

* Priority to return to face-to-face learning will be for students in Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 12 as well as those 
completing their HSC. 

* While at school, face masks are required in all indoor and outdoor settings for all students in Year 7 and above. 
Masks are strongly recommended for primary students. 

 

 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families/level-4-plus-schools
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/rules/affected-area
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families/level-4-schools
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families/level-3-plus-schools


 
 

 
 

Level 3: COVID-safe; further restrictions on activities and non-essential visitors 

* While in indoor settings in schools, masks or face coverings are required for all staff, and all students in Year 7 
and above. 

* No NSW public schools are currently operating at this level. 

Level 2: COVID-safe; restrictions on activities and non-essential visitors 

* While in indoor settings in schools, masks or face coverings are recommended for all staff, and all students in 
Year 7 and above. 

* No NSW public schools are currently operating at this level. 

Level 1: School operating in a COVID-safe way 

* Staff and students are supported to wear a mask or face covering should they choose to do so. 

* No NSW public schools are currently operating at this level. 

Student vaccinations 

Students are eligible for a vaccine if they are 16 or above and either: 

* Have a permanent home address in one of the LGAs of concern. 

* Enrolled to sit one or more Higher School Certificate subjects (or otherwise completing Year 12 in    2021, 
including Year 12 TAFE) at a school located in one of the LGAs of concern. 

Refer to HSC student vaccinations within identified LGAs for more information. 

Students with underlying medical conditions are currently eligible to receive a Pfizer vaccine at NSW clinics 
across the state. Bookings can be made via the COVID-19 Vaccine Eligibility Checker External link. 

In the event that a vaccination program is implemented for primary-school-aged children in NSW public schools, 
informed consent will be sought from the child’s parents or carers before any vaccine is administered. 

Parents and Carers may wish to discuss options for vaccination with their GP in the event their child becomes 
eligible for a vaccination in NSW. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families/level-3-schools
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families/level-2-schools
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families/hsc-exam-advice/hsc-student-vaccinations-within-identified-lgas
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/apps-and-tools/covid-19-vaccine-eligibility-checker


 
 

 
 

As we all know, the situation is constantly evolving. We have our fingers crossed that the situation improves 
as we approach 25 October and that the staggered return of our students can begin. 
 
Help for Parents & Carers 
 
We are constantly on the lookout for online courses, information sessions and fact sheets that can help our 
community whilst we are in lockdown. Look out for the various additions that we have placed in this week’s 
edition of the newsletter. The Department of Education, along with a wonderful team of people connected to 
our school are always sending through great links and information to us. As we have done all term, we will post 
this information either on the SkoolBag app or in the newsletter. Look out for them! Or alternatively, if there is 
a specific topic that you are after, please send an email to the school’s email address and I will do my best to 
see what I can find for you. 
 
 
Missing our Students     
 
On behalf of the teachers and staff, I thank you for the many photos that you have sent in as part of Education 
Week, Wellbeing Wednesday and Book Week. We love seeing what our students have been up to whilst learning 
from home. It has also reinforced just how much we are missing them all!!!    
 

 
 

Is there a loved-one or a friend in your life that you haven’t heard from for a while? This is the time to really 
reach out to see if they’re ok. A phone call, an email or an SMS can make all the difference. It’s the power of 
connection and it will show that you care. Give it a go! 
 
Please remember that we’re only a phone call away. Please don’t hesitate in contacting us if you need help or 
support in any way. 
 
Our school’s contact details: 
Phone numbers: 9744-8427 or 9744-8452 
Email: concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Stay well, stay happy and stay safe! 
 
Anna Vountoulas 
Principal 
Concord Public School 
 

 
 

mailto:concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


  

 

 

Three Class Awards = 1 Principal’s Award 

Three Principal’s Awards = 1 Principal’s Pennant 

Note:  Class Awards and/or Principal’s Awards must be handed to the 
front office 2 days prior to the date of Assembly. 

 
 

 

Kindergarten Enrolments, 2022 
 
Although we are unable to have our community on site at the moment, to introduce them to our wonderful 
school, we have lots of creative ways of communicating and giving them snapshots of what our school looks 
like and how it operates. 
 
If you or someone you know would like more information about our school or have a child ready 
to commence Kindergarten in 2022, here are our contact details below: 
 
Our school’s contact details: 
Phone numbers: 9744-8427 or 9744-8452 
Email: concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
We are currently taking Kindergarten enrolments for 2022. 
 
Alternatively, you can fill-out the enrolment form online. Please call our office staff on ways to access the 
online form. 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

mailto:concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

  



 

               

 

 

THIS YEAR THE MESSAGE IS: 

Are they really OK? Ask them today. 

 

Do you know how the people in your world are really going? 

 

Life's ups and downs happen to all of us. So, chances are 

someone you know might be struggling. Your genuine 

support can make a difference whatever they are facing, 

big or small. 

 

So, don’t wait until someone’s visibly distressed or in crisis. 

Make a moment meaningful and ask them how they’re 

really going. 

 

Are they really OK? Ask them today. Your conversation could 

change a life. 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Apply for an Active Kids Voucher 

The NSW Government is helping kids get active with the Active Kids program. 

The Active Kids program provides two $100 vouchers for parents, guardians and carers of school-
enrolled children to use towards sport and active recreation costs each year. 

Voucher 1 is valid January to December and Voucher 2 is valid July to December. 

To use the voucher, find a registered activity provider and present your voucher when you sign up. 

Details below on how to apply. 

https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/apply-active-kids-voucher 
 

 

 

Apply for a Creative Kids Voucher 

The NSW Government is helping kids get creative with the new Creative Kids program. 

Parents, guardians and carers can apply for a voucher with a value of up to $100 per calendar year 
for each student aged 4.5 to 18 years old enrolled in school. 

The voucher may be used with a registered activity provider for registration, participation and 
tuition costs for creative arts, speech, drama, dance, digital design, coding, and music lessons and 
activities. 

The voucher can be used at any time during the calendar year it was issued. 

To use the voucher, give the details to your registered activity provider. 

The program runs year-round, so kids can get creative at any 
time. 

Details below on how to apply. 

https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/apply-creative-
kids-voucher 
 

 

https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/find-active-kids-provider
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/apply-active-kids-voucher
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/find-creative-kids-provider
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/apply-creative-kids-voucher
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/apply-creative-kids-voucher


 

 

Availability of funds for NDIS plans 
 
Families who are needing to use more of their young person’s NDIS funds at this time, may find this 
information and contact details below helpful. 

• NDIS plans may be automatically extended by up to 12 months, ensuring continuity of support. 
• Face-to-face planning can be shifted to telephone meeting where possible. 
• Increased flexibility within budgets to purchase disability-supports. 
• Families can contact their Local Area Coordinator (LAC) or call NDIS Ph: 1800 800 110 to let 

the agency know if you are in need of an urgent plan review. 

 
You can also click on the link for further information https://www.ndis.gov.au/  
 
For more information regarding COVID-19 and NDIS please click on this link 
https://www.ndis.gov.au/coronavirus/participants-coronavirus-covid-19  

 

 

 

https://www.ndis.gov.au/
https://www.ndis.gov.au/coronavirus/participants-coronavirus-covid-19


 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 

 



 

 



 



 
 

 

Payment 

When making a payment online you can pay up to 3 DAYS before the due date of the payment. This is due to 

online transactions taking 48 hours to process. 

Other payment methods such as cash or cheque can also be sent to the front office and placed in the blue box 

labelled “School Post”. 

Please note that we do not accept online payment for uniform or canteen orders. Please see the uniform or 

canteen order form for payment details. 

Permission Notes 

If you have more than one child we need to have a note for each child, not all on one note please. 

Change of Contact/Address details 

Please inform the office immediately if you have changed your contact or address details, so we can contact 

you in case of an emergency. 

Bicycle and Scooter Guidelines 

If you give permission for your child to ride a bicycle or scooter to and/or from school and store it on the school 

grounds, please carefully read and sign the ‘Bicycle and Scooter Guidelines’ document (obtained from the Front 

Office). These signed forms are to be returned to the office. Once we have received the signed documentation, 

the school will record that your child has permission from you to ride to school. Please see the office for details. 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Are you aware that we are on Twitter? 
Follow us and see what is happening at Concord Public School 

 

 Concord Public School 
66 Burwood Road, Concord NSW 2137 

Email:  concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website:  www.concord-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Tele:  02 9744 8427 
 

 

http://www.concord-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/

